
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​December 2, 2021 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Dave Campbell at 1805 hours.  There were 47 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie presented a prayer.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Dave Campbell- present
Assistant Steve Spayde – present

Secretary Debbie Alderson – present

Treasurer Sherry Faughn – present

Sgt-At-Arms Cecil Goodin – present

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Assistant Sgt-At-Arms – Christine Goodin - present
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Webmaster - Nancy Bates - present
Safety Office – Dave Neighbors - present
The Director introduced new members:  None
Guests: There were 5 guests attending with spouses/significant others.
December birthdays were recognized:  Larry Alderson, Marvin & Eileen Hagele, Jeremiah Rosenberg and Jana Senior
Darren (Bear) Reuter and Steve Surlock, representatives of the Patriot Day Commission, were introduced by Director Dave.  In their efforts to raise money (over a two year process) they had extra and it was decided to donate to Safety Net of MO and MO ALR Legacy Ride.  They presented a check for $5,000 toward the 2022 Missouri Legacy Ride.

Bear explained this year there would be another wreath laid during the Wreaths for Heroes event on December 11.  This wreath will represent all those who were at home keeping the home fires burning while the troupes were deployed. 

Safety Officer Report – Dave Neighbors

Safety Officer Dave announced the following events:
December 11 – Wreaths for Heroes – Stage by Busch’s Florist at 8:00 am, KSU approximately 8:40 am.  There is now a new warehouse where the wreaths are kept.  The wreaths will be taken out of the boxes and put in the backs of the trucks for easy unloading at the cemetery. All will be instructed to wait until all the wreaths are unloaded before laying of the wreaths. 

December 18 – Wreaths Across America at Hawthorne Gardens.  Meet at old Sears Parking Lot, time to be determined.

January 1, 2022 - Ride the Temp – more info to come.
All other reports were suspended till the next meeting.
50/50 raffle

Sgt. At Arms Cecil Goodin had Donnie Harmon draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $102/$51 in the raffle and it was won by Frenchie Levasseur.

A closing prayer was presented by Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1832 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, January 6, 2022 at 6:00 pm.
After the meeting a dinner was served and games were played.  It was a fun night for everyone!

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR TO EVERYONE!

Chapter Five Officers

Director . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Dave Campbell
(davcamp366@aol.com)
Asst. Director . . . . . . . . . . 
Steve Spayde

(spayed@gmail.com)
Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Debbie Alderson 
(dalderson49@gmail.com)

Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Sherry Faughn
(Faughn.Sherry27@yahoo.com)

Sgt-at-Arms . . . . . . . . . . . .
Cecil Goodin

(cecilgoodin1@gmail.com)
Chaplain . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Charlie Lindquist
(idrawfaces@yahoo.com)

Historian . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Barbara Turnage
(beahappy408@yahoo.com)
Judge Advocate . . . . . . . . .
Rick Derks

(Rick.Derks@gmail.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


